
The Nottingham and FEMCC Golf Croquet “C” Level Tournament was played on Wednesday, June 

10th.  Twenty-four players arrived to play, it was raining!  At 10 a.m. all were ready in their 

waterproofs to start.  Randomly selected block games of six twenty-minute rounds were played 

before lunch – all in heavy rain. 

Lunch was a welcome diversion. Marion and Joan had prepared the meal of a delicious Chilli-con-

Carne followed by various sweets. 

The afternoon play commenced with block play again.  Players were allocated a block depending 

on their morning performances.  It poured with rain all afternoon!  Sandy Brown of Nottingham 

C.C. was declared the winner, Bernard Johnson of Branston C.C. was second, with Irmgard 

Finnigan of Nottingham C.C. third.  We were all refreshed by tea and cakes before the 

presentation. 

Jennet Blake was the referee with Eileen Buxton managing the Tournament. 

It is likely that there will be another “C” Level Tournament in September.  Watch the website for 

information. 

Eileen 


